

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 14 FEBRUARY 2008


COS.38/08
PARTNERSHIP AGREEMENT BETWEEN CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL AND CARLISLE HOUSING ASSOCIATION

The Housing Enabling Officer (Mr Hewitson) presented Report DS.17/08 providing Members with an update in respect of the Partnership Agreement between Carlisle City Council and Carlisle Housing Association (CHA).

Mr P Taylor, CHA’s Head of Operations was in attendance at the Committee on behalf of CHA.

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) There may be little in the way of homelessness in Carlisle in the traditional sense but there is still a large number of young people who live with parents or relatives because they don’t have a home of their own.  Could CHA take a lead on social housing and give people the opportunity to get on the property ladder?

Mr Taylor responded that he understood housing needs were not fully addressed in the City.  He was aware of the national shortage of social housing and that there would always be a percentage of people who did not get on the property ladder.  CHA had an important role and the organisation was aware that development had to be a key objective.  CHA had a new Head of Growth and Development who had a lot of experience and good plans and ideas of where to go.  The expertise was now within the organisation and some of the promises have been set up to move forward.

It was agreed that the head of Growth and Development would be invited to a future meeting to discuss plans for moving CHA forward.

(b) In response to a Member’s question Mr Taylor explained that there was a dilemma between the minimum standard required to let out a house and letting the property as quickly as possible.  The tenant inspectors objective was to ensure the properties were of adequate standard for letting out.

Mr Taylor added that CHA was encouraging tenants to leave their properties in good condition with a cash incentive this would reduce the time needed before it could be re-let.  

(c) Would information from the regular liaison meetings come back to this Committee?

Mr Taylor explained that he hoped that there would be an action plan, that would sit behind the Partnership Agreement, with more specific targets to work towards.  The action plan would monitor the progress of the Partnership Agreement and would be fed back to on a half yearly basis.

A Member added that the action plan would be the correct tool for this Committee to monitor especially if performance information was being fed into it.

RESOLVED – 1) That Mr Taylor be thanked for his attendance at the meeting; 

2) That Report DS.17/08 document be welcomed;

3)  That the Committee looked forward to the half yearly opportunities to monitor the Partnership Agreement and action plan;

4) That CHA’s Head of Growth and Development be invited to a future meeting of the Committee to discuss CHA’s approach to social housing.







